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STATE OF MINNESOTA 

BEFORE THE HIGH ISLAND CREEK WATERSHED DISTRICT  

SITTING AS THE DRAINAGE AUTHORITY 

FOR SIBLEY/RENVILLE/MCLEOD JUDICIAL DITCH 11 

 

In the Matter of: 

Petition for Improvement to  

Sibley/Renville/Mcleod Judicial Ditch 11, 

Lateral G 

  

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

  

 

 WHEREAS, pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 103D.625 subd. 4 and Minn. Stat. § 103E.215, a 

Petition for an Improvement of Sibley/Renville/Mcleod Judicial Ditch 11, Lateral G (the 

“Petition”) has been filed by David Thomas Ludowese, et al. (collectively “Petitioners”) with the 

High Island Creek Watershed District (“HICWD”), acting as the drainage authority for 

Sibley/Renville/Mcleod Judicial Ditch 11 (“JD 11”). The Petition requests enlarging the existing 

drainage system’s tile to provide a 3/8” drainage coefficient. 

 

 WHEREAS, Shaun P. Luker, P.E., on behalf of Bolton & Menk, Inc., filed a preliminary 

engineer’s report with the HICWD Board of Managers; 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, Pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 103E.261, notice is hereby given that High 

Island Creek Watershed District, sitting as the Drainage Authority for JD 11 will hold a public 

hearing to consider the submitted improvement Petition, the preliminary engineer’s report filed by 

Bolton & Menk, Inc., and whether to dismiss the Petition or continue with the proceedings. The 

hearing will take place on February 26, 2025, at 1:00 p.m. in the Basement Meeting Room, 

Sibley County Courthouse, 400 Court Avenue, P.O. Box 51, Gaylord, Minnesota 55334.     

 

 The Petition and the Preliminary Survey Report may be viewed by requesting a copy from 

the attorney for HICWD, Dean M. Zimmerli, at 2700 S. Broadway, P.O. Box 458, New Ulm, 

Minnesota 56073; phone: 507-354-3111. 

 

 Dated this 10th day of February, 2025. 

 

  

Attorney for the High Island Creek Watershed 

District Board of Managers 

 

 

  


